
 

 

 
OUR MISSION: To provide our customers with high-quality, efficient and reliable water, power and sewer 
services in a manner that values environmental and community interests and sustains the resources entrusted 
to our care. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM: Jeremy Spitz, Policy and Government Affairs 
 
DATE:  May 31, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: [Agreement Amendment – HDR Engineering Inc. – 

Construction Management Staff Augmentation Services for 
the New Headworks Facility Project – Not to Exceed 
$31,680,626] 

 
 
Please see attached a proposed Resolution authorizing the General Manager of the San 
Francisco Public Utilities Commission to execute Amendment No. 3 to the New Headworks 
Facility Construction Management Staff Augmentation Services Agreement PRO.0028, 
increasing the agreement by $4,680,626 for a total not to exceed amount of $31,680,626 and 
extending the duration by one year, for a total term of eight years and six months, to reflect 
the re-scoping efforts and increased level of staffing needed to complete the construction of 
the Southeast Water Pollution Control Plant New Headworks Facility, pursuant to Charter, 
Section 9.118. 
 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 
• Proposed Resolution (Word Doc Version) 
• Draft Amendment No. 3 (Word Doc Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 24-0123 (PDF Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 17-0059 (PDF Version) 
• Executed Agreement (PDF Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 09-0017 (PDF Version) 
• SFPUC Resolution No. 20-0152 (PDF Version) 
• Executed Amendment No. 1 (PDF Version) 
• CMD Memo Amendment No. 1 (PDF Version) 
• Executed Amendment No. 2 (PDF Version) 
• CMD Exemption Amendment No. 2 (PDF Version) 
• Form 126 
 
Please contact Jeremy Spitz at jspitz@sfwater.org if you need any additional 
information on these items.  
 
 

 
 
 


